


The University considers this an abuse of the official information process and that: 

• The additional requests that have been made by you and your agents would, in their
totality, impose an excessive and unreasonable burden on the University given the
time and resources that would be required to process all of the requests.

• The University could not response to the requests without imposing an unreasonable
burden on Professor Quiñones-Mateu and exposing him to unreasonable stress.

• You have submitted numerous previous requests, which have taken significant time
and resources to address. This has already had significant impact on staff and other
operations within the University.  Professor Quiñones-Mateu in particular has already
spent a significant amount of time assisting our office to respond to your previous
requests we are unwilling to require further of him.

• You have requested exactly the same information that has been sought previously in
your requests of 25 February 2022 and 30 March 2022.

The University of Otago takes its obligations under the Official Information Act 1982 
seriously. We have carefully considered your previous requests, as well as this latest 
request, and worked closely with Professor Quiñones-Mateu to determine what information 
we can and cannot provide. However, our decision of 25 March 2022 in respect of the 
information you have requested is final and we have no further information to provide.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602.  

Yours sincerely 

Mayhaka Mendis 

Acting Registrar 
Office of the Registrar 




